
 
          

 

To: Gino Betts, OPA Director 
CC: Dan Okada, OPA Assistant Director of Investigations 
From: Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Investigation Specialist 
Date: December 21, 2023 
Re:  OIG Certification Memo for Case Number: 2022OPA-0264 

 
OIG Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2022OPA-0264. The investigation is certified as 
thorough, timely, and objective.  

Importantly, while the 30-day notification for this case was one business day late, and typically would be 
considered untimely, because the NE was an unrepresented student officer who was terminated in 
2022, the typical timelines can be more flexible. 

Accordingly, and based on the totality of the circumstances, OIG is willing to consider this case timely, as 
well as thorough and objective. 

 

Respectfully,  

 

____________________________ 

Nicolette Lattanzio, OIG Investigation Specialist 
 

                           


